
ROYAL BOROUGH OF KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA 
 

OAKLEY STREET AND OLD CHURCH STREET – BUS AND COACH BAN 
 

The Kensington and Chelsea (Prescribed Routes) (No. 7) Traffic Order 2023 
 
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea on 19 

December 2023 made the above-mentioned Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, 
as amended. 

 
2. The general effect of the Order will be to prohibit all buses (including coaches) from entering Oakley Street 

and Old Church Street (between the south-eastern kerb-line of King’s Road and the north-western kerb-line of 
Chelsea Embankment), excluding any part of those roads that is a red route side road. An exemption will apply 
to vehicles following a diversion route. 

 
3. Copies of the Order, which will come in to force on 27 December 2023 and of all other relevant documents 

may be obtained via email for inspection by contacting trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk and can be inspected at The 
Council Offices, The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea, 37 Pembroke Road, London, W8 6PW  
between 9am and 5pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of a period of six weeks from the date 
the Order was made. 

 
4. Anyone wishing to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that 

it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant 
requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to 
the Order may, within six weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make an application for the purpose 
to the High Court. 

 
Dated 20 December 2023 
 
ANDREW BURTON 
Director of Transport and Regulatory Services 
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